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ñWelcome to this monthôs PCC newsletter, with 
details of another busy month. 
 
I was delighted to be able to announce an 
additional Ã1.5 million funding for Neighbourhood 
Policing, which will see the creation of 40 new jobs 
over the next two years. Retaining and developing 
neighbourhood policing is a key priority for me, and 
this funding will ensure that we can continue to 
benefit the communities most in need. 
 
I was also excited to announce plans for a new 
victimôs advice and support service which I have 
jointly commissioned with my counterpart in 
Durham, Ron Hogg, to provide victim referral 
services across Cleveland and Durham from 1st 
April. Safe in Tees Valley will be delivering the new 
Victim Care and Advice Service (VCAS). 
 
I have also been busy visiting shopping areas 
across Cleveland to speak to residents regarding 
their concerns over crime and antisocial behaviour, 
and to give out crime prevention equipment and 
advice. Purse bells can now be heard jingling 
across Cleveland and will hopefully deter would be 
criminals from dipping into any bags over the 
Easter period. 
 
This will be my last newsletter before the PCC 
elections on 5th May, so I wish you all a happy 
Easter.ò 

Barry Coppinger,  

Police & Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 

More information about the Police & Crime Commissioner can be found on his website: www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Home.aspx
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The PCC election takes place on Thursday 5 May 2016  

Current plans suggest that the counting of votes will commence at 11.00am on 

the morning of Friday 6 May, with the result being announced later that day. 

  

Police Area Returning Officer 

The Police Area Returning Officer (PARO) is the Monitoring Officer from 
Stockton Borough Council, Mr David Bond. The PARO is responsible for giving 
notice of the election, managing the election process, as well as the calculation 
and declaration of the result. PCC candidates must declare their intent to stand 
for election by 4pm on Thursday 7th April 2016. This declaration must be 
registered by the PARO, details below: 

 
David Bond 
Police Area Returning Officer 
Municipal Buildings   
Church Road  
Stockton-on-Tees   
TS18 1LD 
 
Email: david.bond@stockton.gov.uk    Tel: 01642 527060                               
 
Details of the candidates in the Cleveland PCC election will be published at 
www.choosemypcc.org.uk as they become available. 

More information can be viewed on  
Stockton Borough Council's election webpage. 

More information about the Police & Crime Commissioner can be found on his website: www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 

From 25th March the Police and 
Crime Commissioner will be in 
purdah prior to the PCC Elections 
on 5th May, therefore there will 
be no Your Force Your Voice 
meetings advertised, although the 
PCC will be fulfilling any 
commitments and continuing with 
business as usual activities. 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.choosemypcc.org.uk/
https://www.stockton.gov.uk/stockton-council/elections-and-voting/elections/police-and-crime-commissioner-election-2016/
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Around Ã1.5million of investment is to be 
ploughed into neighbourhood policing in 
Cleveland, in a move that will lead to the 
creation of 40 new jobs for the area. The new 
roles will be implemented over the next two 
years and include an additional 7 police 
constables, 23 Police Community Support 
Officers (PCSOs) and 10 police staff roles. A 
number of PCSO roles will be focused on 
problem solving and working with specific 
members of the community. Examples include: 

¶ A PCSO dedicated to working with the business community to reduce crime 

¶ A PCSO responsible for supporting engagement and problem solving with 
asylum seekers and inward immigration 

¶ A PCSO responsible for developing student engagement and reducing 
vulnerability 

¶ A PCSO responsible for Improving awareness and engagement in respect of 
Hate Crime 

The boost comes after Police and Crime Commissioner Barry Coppinger agreed 
a package of enhancements put forward by Temporary Chief Constable Iain 
Spittal in what the chief police officer describes as óthe next phase of 
neighbourhood policing.ô 

The additional money has been made available as a result of stringent financial 
planning, to ensure that Cleveland Police provides an efficient and cost effective 
service. Changes to contracts with private sector providers, collaboration with 
other services, and various other cost-cutting measures have all been part of 
this plan.  

The extra resources will benefit the communities most in need, so that 
vulnerable people are protected from serious harm, and there is further 
investment in reducing antisocial behaviour. 

Police and Crime Commissioner Barry Coppinger said: ñMy commitment has 
always been to retain and develop neighbourhood policing as it is the 
cornerstone of the work that we do. I am active in the local community and 
residents tell me that they value the dedication and hard work of our local police 
officers. The nature of crime is changing, and we must adapt to keep people 
safe.ò 

£1.5 Million Pledged to Boost Neighbourhood Policing in Cleveland 
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Ageing Better Middlesbrough is a six year, 
Ã6 million programme aimed at reducing 
loneliness and social isolation for people aged 
50 and over in Middlesbrough. Itôs made up of 
several different projects and organisations 
working together to support and empower local 
older people.  
 
The project has set out to achieve an 
ambitious vision for older people: 

¶ All older people are valued, active and 
connected to their communities 

¶ Older people organise and control their 
own networks providing friendship and 
mutual support 

¶ Vulnerable older people receive the 
information and support they need, 
delivered in a co-ordinated way 

¶ Older people are able to be leaders in their 
communities and role models to others. 

 
PCC Barry Coppinger said: ñIt is important that 
we ensure that everyone within our society has 
the full support needed to live happy and 
fulfilling lives, and this project will help to 
achieve this for older people in 
Middlesbrough.ò 
 
To find out more visit  the following website: 
www.ageingbettermiddlesbrough.org.uk or 
contact Sarah Jane or Rebecca on 01642 
257034 

Project Ensures Over 50s in Middlesbrough are Supported 

Special Rookies Sworn in at Ceremony 

Cleveland Police welcomed a very special new 
cohort this month, when fourteen new Special 
Constables joined the Force.  
 
The rookies, consisting of seven men and seven 
women, attended an attestation ceremony on 
Wednesday 9th March during which they were 
officially sworn in as Cleveland Special 
Constables.  
 

The officers will become fully operational by the 
end of the month, following a six month training 
programme. 
 
The special constabulary is a force of trained 
volunteers who give a minimum of four hours per 
week to support their local police force. 
Specials play a key role in local policing and have 
the same powers in law as regular police officers, 
including the power of arrest.  

 
However, the role of Specials can also 
extend into more complex areas of 
policing. 
 
Police and Crime Commissioner Barry 
Coppinger said: ñIt is great news that 
fourteen Special Constables have joined 
the force.  These highly dedicated 
specials play a vital role in protecting 
our community and work alongside 
many different policing teams and 
partner organisations to keep our 
neighbourhoods safe.ò 
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Victims of crime are to benefit from an improved advice and support service from 
Friday 1st April. Safe in Tees Valley were appointed to deliver the new Victim 
Care and Advice Service (VCAS) after a competitive tendering process held by 
Cleveland and Durham Police and Crime Commissioners (PCC) Barry 
Coppinger and Ron Hogg. The new service will provide a free, independent and 
confidential service to help victims cope with the immediate impact of crime and 
subsequently make a full recovery. The service can be accessed at any point in 
the journey to recovery. For many this will be in the immediate aftermath of the 
crime being committed but, for some, the full impact may not be evident until 
later. Family and friends play a vital role in addressing the emotional and 
practical impact of crime and if needed they too can obtain advice or additional 
assistance. 
 
PCC Coppinger, said: ñVictims are our priority and the aim of the new Victim 
Care and Advice Service is to deliver high quality support to victims of crime 
which is tailored to individual needs and to achieve improvements in every 
victimôs ability to cope from the impact of crime and subsequently recover. 
Victims, wherever appropriate, will also have access to a range of further 
relevant local support.ò PCC Hogg added: ñEnsuring victims of crime receive the 
highest possible service is at the heart of my Police and Crime Plan. The new 
service will focus on an individualôs need, and help them cope during a traumatic 
time in the lives of many victims.ò 
 
John Bentley, Chief Executive of Safe in Tees Valley, said: ñThe Victim Care and 
Advice Service will provide emotional and practical support for everyone who 
needs help to cope and recover from the impact of being a victim of crime. We 
will particularly seek to support those who are vulnerable, intimidated or have 
been a repeat victim. We aim to work in partnership with many agencies to 
broaden the offer of support available and provide the best possible care for 
victims.ò  
 
If you would like advice or support please contact 
the Victim Care and Advice Service from Friday 
1st April on:  
 
Freephone: 0303 0401 099 
Email: info@vcas.uk 
Website:  www.victimcareandadviceservice.uk 

Launch of  New Service to Support Victims of Crime 

Police & Crime Commissioner for Cleveland Newsletter                             March 2016 

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/Home.aspx
http://www.victimcareandadviceservice.uk/


 

More information about the Police & Crime Commissioner can be found on his website: www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 

Trainee police officers ran 161 miles to raise money for the White Ribbon Campaign. The 

off-duty officers took part in the sponsored run at Redcar boating lake on Friday 18
th
 March. 

The White Ribbon Campaign is a charity which raises awareness and lobbies against 

violence and domestic abuse. The officers ran seven miles each on the morning and were 

then attested at a ceremony in the evening, having completed a training programme lasting 

almost six months. 161 miles equates to 701 laps of the lake, which represents the number 

of people convicted for domestic abuse offences in Cleveland in 2013/14. 

Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland, Barry Coppinger, said: ñPart of my ongoing 

Violence Against Women and Girls Strategy is about raising awareness of domestic abuse 

and encouraging victims to come forward and report such incidents to police. By participating 

in this event, these officers are helping to do just that and Iôd like to commend them and wish 

them luck in their future careers at Cleveland Police.ò 

Temporary Chief Constable, Iain Spittal, said: ñI am really proud that we have officers and 

staff at Cleveland Police who do selfless things such as running 161 miles to raise money for 

the White Ribbon Campaign. There is no justification for domestic abuse and itôs great that 

whilst generating money for the charity these officers are also able to raise awareness at the 

same time.ò 

Trainee Officers Raise Money for Domestic Abuse Charity 
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Launch of Major Investigation Team in Cleveland & North Yorkshire 

Cleveland Police and North Yorkshire Police have today announced the launch of a new joint 

team of ósuper-sleuthsô to investigate some of the most serious and sinister crimes including 

murder, kidnap, serial armed robberies and rape. The Major Investigation Team is planned 

to go live in November 2016 and brings together decades of experience as Clevelandôs 

Murder Investigation Team and North Yorkshireôs Major Incident Team collaborate. The new 

team will be based at both Middlesbrough and Harrogate and will lead on national and 

international manhunts for local cases and will also be responsible for investigating crimes of 

extortion and stranger rape. The collaboration will significantly boost the number of skilled 

specialists from 47 to 74 and will enhance the capacity to review cold cases. This will 

dramatically reduce the need to draw resources away from local policing to deal with major 

crime incidents. Detectives will primarily work on crimes in their patch; however having a 

single team under one command will provide both police forces with the flexibility to pull on 

specialist personnel from the wider team when necessary. This will mean increased resilience 

during the crucial hours after a serious crime has been committed and when there are peaks 

in demand. The decision by PCCs and Chief Constables to proceed with a combined Major 

Investigation Team is the latest step in the Evolve programme ï a long-term project to look at 

where collaboration across police forces can improve services, reduce duplication and 

improve cost efficiency. Senior detectives from both forces were involved in the development 

of the plans. 

Barry Coppinger, said: ñThis is a fantastic example of how police forces can work together to 

achieve the ultimate aims of bringing perpetrators to justice and providing an efficient and 

effective service. Itôs one step further in our already successful collaboration approach, and 

we will continue to look for opportunities to collaborate with partner agencies. I will be keeping 

a close watch on the development of the team and look forward to seeing the fruits of their 

labour as they keep our communities safe by putting offenders behind bars.ò 

Temporary Chief Constable Iain Spittal said: ñWe have some of the very best and highly-
experienced detectives across Cleveland and North Yorkshire and Iôm sure this new joint 
team will be a force to be reckoned with against the criminal fraternity.  

 
A key part of this collaboration is our ability to 
strengthen our approach to local policing, as it 
provides us with extra resilience to deal with 
serious cases so that our other detectives and 
officers can deal with longer term concerns in 
our communities.ò 
 
In addition to the formation of the Major 
Investigation Team, North Yorkshire Police, 
Cleveland Police and Durham Constabulary 
also agreed to the creation of a new post to 
explore collaboration in the area of legal 
services and information rights. 
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